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HOUSING AUTHORITY OF PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY 
SMALL AREA FAIR MARKET RENTS (SAFMR) 

AMENDMENTS TO THE HOUSING CHOICE VOUCHER (HCV) ADMINISTRATIVE PLAN 
 
         The Housing Authority of Prince George's County (HAPGC) is proposing changes to the Housing Choice 
Voucher administrative plan to update the current Payment Standard policy, in order to implement the 
Housing and Urban Developments (HUD) SAFMR’s. The HAPGC is proposing changes in accordance with HUD’s 
SAFMR Final rule in Notice PIH-2018-01 (HA).  
 
The HAPGC public comment period will begin on December 20, 2018 and the HAPGC will continue to receive 
written comments until January 18, 2019 at 5:00pm. The Public Hearing will be held on January 9, 2019 
beginning at 5:00pm and ending at 6:00pm, the location of the hearing is 9200 Basil Court, Largo MD, 20774, 
2nd Floor Conference Room.  
 
Persons wishing to make a statement during the public hearing or who wish to receive additional information 
should contact Michelle Johnson, of the Prince George's County Housing Authority in writing by email at 
mrjohnson1@co.pg.md.us . 
 
Sign language, language translator auxiliary aids and/ or services will be made available upon request.  Those 
requesting service should contact Michelle Johnson by email at mrjohnson1@co.pg.md.us by January 4, 2018.  
Location of the forum is handicapped accessible. 
 
Copies of the proposed changes to the Admin Plan will be available at the Housing Authority of Prince 
George’s Central Office, Public Housing locations and on the Housing Authority’s website. HA.MYPGC.US   
 
The Housing Authority's Housing Choice Voucher Program Office is located at: 
9200 Basil Court, Suite 107 
Largo, Maryland 20774 
 
 
The Authority's hours of operation are 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., Monday – Friday 
 

 

 

Please note that you can ask for a reasonable accommodation to use HAPGC housing or services.  This can include auxiliary aids or services, 

materials in an alternative format, or help in completing paperwork or changes to your housing based on your disability.  Contact the 504 

Coordinator at (301)883-5576 or email dhcd-504@co.pg.md.us for assistance. 

Angela D. Alsobrooks 
 

County Executive 
 

Paul E. Rowe, Chair — Board of Commissioners 
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